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YOUR LEADERS  

President 

Bill Eide 863-1767 

Rushmorepres@gmail.com  

junioreide@yahoo.com 

Vice President 

John Basham  

(303)886-6830 

jbasham98@yahoo.com 

Secretary  

Barb Frerichsð415-2174  

Treasurer 

Tina McCollar 

State Rep. 

Mike Clarkð430-1669   

b1bccpugs@rap.midco.net  

Sgt at Arms 

Bill Hanson 

Legislative Research Chair 

Ginny Kellerherð209-3084 
ginkeller@rap.midco.net  

Membership Secretary 

Karline Clarkð430-1670 
kcspoiled@rap.midco.net  

BOARD MEMBERS  

Steve RohdeðPhotographer  

716-6796  

rohde@rushmore.com  

Janet OlsonðPR Rep  

381-5010  

jolson@rushmore.com  

Phil McCollar ð 484-0291  

Sandy King ð 

Kirby Johnsonð 

877-6414 

instigator45@hotmail.com 

OTHERS  

Auggie & Sunshine Minzlaff  

Chaplainð 787-9136  

two4jesus@msn.com  

Nate Houchinð  

209-0756 

Road Captain 
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1stðAPRIL FOOLS 

DAY 
 

4thðRushmore ABATE 
General Membership 
Mtg, 7:oo pm 

 
3rd-9thðArizona Bike 

Week 
 

9thðPALM SUNDAY 
 

10thðBlack Hills Area Bik-

ers Mtg, 6:30 pm, N. Haines 

Ave. Hardees 

 

14thðGOOD FRIDAY 

 

16th ïEASTER SUNDAY 

 

20thðStatewide Awareness 

Ride  sponsored by the Oahe 

Chapter of ABATE, 7:45 am 

 

24thðCMA Mtg., 6 pm, N. 

Haines Avenue Hardees 

 

24th-30thðLaughlin River 

Run, Laughlin NV 

 

30thðBlack Hills ABATE 

Mtg., Noon, Side Hack Sa-

loon,     Sturgis 

 

 

 

 



 

 Your Neighborhood Irish 

Pub 

Spirits, Food &  

Entertainment 
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Hey All.  Well, the nice weather keeps peeking out from time to time so that means the bikes are out also.  Our favorite time of 

year.  Be careful out there.  The roads are full of gravel in places and the cages are not looking out for us at all this time of year.  

Your board and committee members are gearing up for all of our annual activities as well.  And as always, we can use plenty of 

help.  If you want to help make a difference in this organization,  please let us know.  We all greatly appreciate any help we can 

get.  We do enjoy putting all the functions on but it gets to be very overwhelming when the same handful are always doing it.  

And thank you to the committee members that do head these up.  I have created a new committee,  the Membership Drive Com-

mittee.   As I have said all along, this year is about educating not only our members, but everyone else also.  And doing so, we 

will be pushing to continue to increase our membership.  I challenge everyone to please try and recruit 1 new member this year.   

A huge thank you to Jiggs for helping put together our annual Safety Seminar with Slider again this year.  It was very education-

al and Slider is a great speaker.  Thanks Jiggs.   The Big Toy Ball tickets are out and for sale.  Please get some and help get them 

sold.  At the same time Bill is getting everything together for our annual Membership Rally.   Lets make it huge this year.  Thank 

You.   

Play Hard!!  Ride Safe!!! 

Bill Eide 

 Spearfish SD  
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